McCGILL UNIVERSITY
PRINCIPAL AND VICE-CHANCELLOR

F. CYRIL JAMES

Dear Dr. Heskins,

In view of the receut discussions regarding
service patisnts at the Montreal Heurological Institate, I
have asked Dr. Penfield 1o preparc for me = comprehensive

" report dealing with the existing situation. This rsport

sumsarizes the problem so well that you will, I know, wish
to have a copy for your own information. I have also sent
one to the Honourable lan Msckenzie.

Although the report must remain private
until the Board of Governors hes had an opportunity to dis-
cuss the recommendations shich Dr. Penfield makes, I hope
that there will be an opportunily next Friday to discuss
with you some of the implications. With best personal
wishes meanwhile, I remain as always, !

Cordially yours,

s &

Brigedier J.C, Meakins,
n‘anoses. (P)"

Department of Bational Defence,
Ottawa, Ont.

Copy to Dr. Penfield



